Mano a Mano 3:  Part III

 Summer Institute 2010 Overview

The final phase of the Mano a Mano 3 project was a week-long summer institute in Antiqua, Guatemala.  The project co-directors, Drs. Marshall and McAuliffe-Dickerson, were the primary instructors.  Some of the topics they covered included change and mentoring, developmentally appropriate practices, curriculum, assessment and observation, and guidance.  Ana De Hoyos O’Connor, a faculty member in the Department of Early Childhood Studies at San Antonio College in San Antonio, Texas, was one of two guest speakers.  Her presentation covered stages of teacher development and leadership. The other guest speaker, Denise Humphries, is a former Mano a Mano participant, and she was present throughout the week not only to give two presentations but to interact with and support the current participants.  Her first presentation was titled Mano a Mano:  Before and After;   her second presentation was titled Early Childhood Change and Mentoring.  
The participants were instructed to bring a notebook of their work and materials gathered throughout the two previous components of the project, including their philosophy of learning and teaching, a copy of the learning standards they use in their early childhood program and the environmental rating scale for the age group they teach.  They were also instructed to prepare a presentation explaining the Action Plan they started in Part I and worked on during the course of the Internet class.
This week-long meeting was critical to the success of the project.  All of the participants stayed in the same hotel, shared meals, attended class, and socialized together.  Lasting bonds were formed between early childhood teachers who can now support one another throughout the Tri-Association region.  

Included in this section of the CD are:

· Power Points developed and used by the course instructors
· Summer institute handouts

· Participants’ Final Projects


The culmination of the week was a celebration dinner where certificates of participation in the year-long project were awarded through Buffalo State – State University of New York.     

